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August 1829
”Considerable flood damage in 
Inverness; crops flattened, 
numerous bridges lost, mills and 
homes damaged”

September 1890
“Rain: 3.57 inches causing an exceptionally great 
flood (Loch Shiel, West Inverness)”

August 1893
Thunderstorm in Strathnairn “The somewhat 
remarkable thunderstorm of Tuesday 
afternoon, which was startling but not 
destructive in the immediate neighbourhood 
of Inverness”

November 1999
Flooding to properties 

on Murray Terrace 
(Smithton Burn)

July 1846
“The storms were widespread in 
Scotland. Around Inverness the rain 
poured down in torrents, flooding a 
good deal of the country”

September 2002
Severe flooding to a number of locations in 

September and October resulting in overland flows 
and flooding to roads, houses, gardens and 
commercial properties (Smithton Burn and 

Culloden Burn West). 55mm of rain fell during the 
night of the 7/8 September

July and August 2011
Heavy, persistent rain 

on two separate 
weekends, particularly 

in the Smithton and 
Culloden areas, caused 

water levels in burns to 
rise quickly resulting in 

flooding to properties 
and roads. 

October 2014
Flash flooding in the 

Smithton and Culloden 
areasJuly 2004

Short term torrential rainfall resulting in burn overtopping and 
garden flooding on Redburn Avenue (Culloden Burn West)

July 2007
Gullies surcharging on lower section of Tower Road. Water flowing 

down road to junction with Barnchurch Road

September 1915
“Rainfall totals exceeding 3.5 inches 
were measured, at Inverness (3.64 
in), Nairn (3.78 in)…”

Source: Aberdeenshire Council
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Why are we here today?

We are here to help you help us.

We have been collecting information and assessing new data to determine what we think is the best solution 
to manage the risk of surface water flooding in Smithton and Culloden.

It is vital that the local community and businesses of Smithton and Culloden have their say on the 
developing plans.

We would like to tell you how we have come to the preferred Flood Protection Scheme. In return, we would 
value your opinion and local knowledge in order for us to understand your support for the developing plans.

How will we use the information?

Public participation is an essential and necessary element in developing the scheme. It is required at all 
stages from inception to construction. 

We will use the information you provide to further develop the design of the Smithton and Culloden flood 
protection scheme and get the necessary agreements to move on to the next stage of the process.

Projection of 200 year flood over Smithton viewed from Moray Firth 
looking south over A96

Smithton and Culloden:
historic and recent flood timeline 

Water flowing along Murray Terrace

2011 floods

Water flowing along Murray Road

Smithton Burn, upstream of Woodside Village Road Blocked debris screen

Flooding at Smithton Villas (top) and water leaving channel 
at Murray Terrace

Smithton Burn: debris blockage, upstream of railway culvert

Potentially Vulnerable Areas Plan, 
provided by the Scottish Environment 
Protection Agency (SEPA). It shows the 
highest risk of flooding is expected to 
occur within Smithton and Culloden. 


